Hunters Hill Bridge Club Committee

June 2021 – General Meeting
	Meeting
	Date:  2nd June 2021     Time: 10.00am             Location: Henley Community Centre

	Chairperson
	Carol Sheldrake

	Present
	Carol Sheldrake (CS) President/Tournament Secretary, Ross Templeton (RT) Vice President/Master-point Secretary/IT, Fiona Templeton (FT) Secretary,  Helen Hobbs (HH) Dealer, Ahmad Geybi (AH) Purchasing Officer,  Bob Allen (BA) Treasurer,  Linda Allen (LA) Membership Secretary/Assistant Treasurer, Geoff Lawson (GL) Congress  Convener   

	Apologies
	 Tricia Carton (TC) Social Secretary,

	Minute taker
	Fiona Templeton (FT)

	Minutes of previous Meeting Acceptance
	Minutes accepted by Committee



	Matters Arising from last Minutes Meeting
	1. CS to follow up on lease agreement- See New Business

2. AG to follow up on etiquette table numbers with PHBC- AG to re-email the Etiquette Table Numbers from PHBC to the Committee and  LA to Adapt with the template she has for table numbers

3. RT to buy toners- Done

4. CS to order morning tea supplies from Officeworks- Done 
5. CS to buy Long life milk- Done and stored in the office


	Correspondence In
	1. Small Communities Grant from Trent Zimmerman

2. Lease Agreement from Council 


	Correspondence Out
	None

	General Business
	1. Lease Agreement from Council- A 29 page document was sent to CS from Bec Ho/HHC on 5th May and required CS to sign off on this within 3 days. CS felt this was unreasonable to review this long document within that time frame,(previously the document used to be a 3 page document as our records can verify). GL whose son is a solicitor reviewed the document for HHBC and stated that this was really a commercial agreement and we are a not for profit club. GL sent an email to Bec Ho and HHC on 27th May with 9 matters that needed to be discussed . CS and GL then reviewed these clauses that were a matter of concern before the Committee meeting.

The Committee discussed the clauses  

a) Condition report of Council Property - owned property by HHC needs to have a state of  condition report attached- so can be reviewed

b) Plan of premises (not attached) so can not be reviewed 

c) Day to day maintenance costs should be HHC responsibility- as we do not have exclusive use  we should not have to pay for maintenance

d) Licensors costs should state -we can have alcohol drunk on the premises but not sold

e) Repairs should be the responsibility of HHC - we do not have exclusive use so we should not have to pay for repairs

f) Employing a cleaner should be the  responsibility of HHC- we agreed to pay a cleaning fee for Covid cleaning but expect not to contribute once the  Covid restrictions lift 

g)  Management plan not provided by HHC – so can not review

h) Sets of Keys not clarified

i)  Licensor's outgoings needs clarification 
CS and GL will continue with the license agreement negotiations with HHC hopefully with an agreeable outcome
2. Beginner Lessons- 6 lessons with Kathy Duke has been organised for Monday afternoons 2-4pm  to start Monday 12th July cost  $150 includes lessons, booklet and 3 training sessions
3. Club Lessons-  Joan Butts has been contacted to provide lessons to the club members but the Committee felt she was too expensive CS stated that Kathy De Paolo might be interested in organising the club lessons maybe could contact Nigel Rosendorff or Anita Curtis
4. Small Communities Grant- FT stated  she applied for the grant to purchase 3 heavy duty trolleys (Rubbermaid 4486) with the grant money and that we have been successful , we have been granted $2,500 to buy the trolleys and should expect the money to go into the HHBC account  anytime soon
5. Congress - GL stated that the Saturday before the Congress has been booked by Council which makes it difficult to run our congress the next day as we need the Saturday to set up. Holding the Congress another day was discussed and the committee agreed that we would postpone the Congress until next year so this years HHBC Congress  has been cancelled.
6. Xmas Party- TC not here to comment but the committee decided to go ahead as planned for Monday, Wednesday and Friday sometime in December  dates TBA and TC to contact BA for a budget for expenditure
7. Competitions- The HH cup was run by the Rihanni's and LA will put on website the results. Angie Boulton the director on Fridays was not happy about the teams events on Fridays as it excludes some members 

CS to speak to Brian Soutter about side games when events occur. The Deb Bennett pairs competition happening at the end of the month . Red pt events as per calendar. Our team of Clare, Ken, Margaret and Henry played in the state mixed pairs but were not successful.

	Membership Secretary's Report
	LA stated that at present we have 235 members and a lot of new members have come over to our club

Also there have been a lot of Associate members who have not paid their home club fees and will not have an active ABF number but are playing at our club so they will not be eligible for green/red points



	Treasurer's

Report
	BA presented his report to the committee via email– accepted- he stated that we are solvent and doing well but he has not paid the HHC monthly fee as he has not received an invoice since February pending lease agreement, currently HHBC owe nearly $9,000 for March,April,May rent. It was agreed that  once the lease agreement has been finalised and an invoice received, BA to pay.

	Tournament

Secretary's

Report
	CS had nothing to report

	Master-point

Secretary's

Report
	RT stated that the Master points have been done for April/May and the Red points have been done for the state mixed pairs 

 

	Congress Report
	See new business- GL also stated that we would have to book the club rooms next year for Saturday and Sunday and will probably have to pay the deposit required

	Dealer's

Report
	HH had nothing to report but would like a new printer as a back up – the Committee agreed RT to investigate printers.

	Equipment/Caterer's/Supply 

Report
	Will remain supplying tea/coffee/biscuits in individual packs to our members for morning/afternoon tea

	Action Items/Who responsible
	1. CS / GL to follow up on lease agreement

2. LA to follow up on etiquette table numbers 

3. RT to investigate new printer

4. FT to follow up purchasing Heavy Duty trolleys 

5. BA to pay HHC monthly fees pending invoice

6.CS to ask KDP to organise club lessons

7.CS to speak to BS re side games when club events occur

	Meeting Closed
	11.20am

	Next Meeting
	 Wednesday 7th July 2021


